
February 13, 2017 

 

 

Hon. Meenakshi Srinivasan, Chair 

New York City Landmarks Preservation Commission 

One Centre Street, 9
th

 Floor 

New York, NY  10007 

 

Re: Revised design for 11-19 Jane Street, Manhattan 
 

 

Dear Chair Srinivasan: 

The Preservation Committee of the Greenwich Village Society for Historic 

Preservation has reviewed the revised proposed design for 11-19 Jane Street.  

We feel strongly that the revised design does not rise to the level of 

“appropriate” for the Greenwich Village Historic District, and should not be 

approved as is. 

Unfortunately, the changes made to the design do not address some of the 

fundamental problems with this proposed design.  The design continues to 

appear repetitive, bland, and dull, and still very much resembles the look of a 

chain motel. Our committee was especially concerned with the blandness of the 

ground floor.  Even looking towards other designs by the same architect, we 

thought that wood surrounds for the windows and doors and greenery at the 

ground floor would improve the warmth and texture of the design. 

While the small decrease in the height of the penthouse is a step in the right 

direction, we continue to feel that a smaller overall scale for the building would 

be more appropriate, again looking towards the four-story neighbors of the 

building. 

The proposed changes really tinker with the edges of the design rather than 

rethinking some of its basic problems.  We urge you to ask the applicant to 

reconsider the design, as was done after the July public meeting, rather than 

simply adjust a few details, in order to make it an appropriate addition to this 

street and to the Greenwich Village Historic District. 

Sincerely, 

 

Andrew Berman 

Executive Director 

 


